#### VILLAGE OF FONTANA ON GENEVA LAKE

Walworth County, WI

#### **Protection Committee**

Monday, September 18, 2017 (Official Minutes)

The monthly meeting of the Protection Committee was called to order at 5:00 pm on Monday, September 18, 2017, by Chairman Dave Prudden.

**Committee Members Present:** Chairman Prudden, Trustee Petersen, Jim Frost, Bob Allen, Bob Moravecek, Joe Corso,

**Also Present:** Fire and Rescue Dept. Chief Wolfgang Nitsch, Police Chief Jeff Cates, Jon Kemmett, Scott Peterson, Stephanie Klug

## **Approval of Minutes for March 20, 2017**

Allen/Frost 2<sup>nd</sup> made a MOTION to approve the minutes from June 19, 2017, as presented, and the MOTION carried without negative vote.

## Visitors Heard

# **Archery Target Practice in Yards**

Wes Milner and his wife Jill Wegner spoke about adding a provision to the VOF ordinance that would allow archery target practice in residents' yards. Chief Cates spoke about the policy that Walworth has in place and that Walworth hasn't had any issues with it so far. Trustee Prudden would like Chief Cates to set up a meeting with Wes Miller and look at his yard to see if it would be a safe area for archery target practice and let the committee know.

### **Abbey Springs Yacht Club Noise Complaint**

William Buss a property owner in Harvard Club stated he is upset with the loud music from the concerts held at the Abbey Springs Yacht Club. He also stated that the Abbey Springs grounds crew runs the leaf blowers every day of the week and doesn't feel that is necessary. He spoke of these issues at the July 10<sup>th</sup> Village Board meeting, it was referred to the Protection Committee at that time. Buss stated that he had contact the Yacht Club about these issues and nothing has been done. Trustee Prudden stated that he would like Chief Cates to contact Lance Cotton, Executive Director of the Yacht Club to set up a meeting to discuss Buss's concerns.

# **Fire/Rescue Department**

### **Monthly Report**

Chief Wolf Nitsch presented the monthly report.

#### **Police Department**

#### **Monthly Report**

Chief Cates presented the monthly administrative report.

# Fontana resident-only parking stalls/F sticker

Trustee Prudden stated, at the August 7<sup>th</sup> Village Board meeting the Protection Committee was asked to review and discuss the idea of labeling some parking stalls by the lake as F-Sticker only. Trustee Prudden suggested testing the 27 spots in front of Lake Geneva Marine (Lot 1) as a trial to see how it works. Chief Cates brought up that by labeling 27 stalls in Lot 1 as F-Sticker only, would take away approximately \$27K in revenue from the parking meters and could create more problems with people parking on side streets. Trustee Peterson suggested using a portion of Lot 2 instead. They could

designated a certain number of stalls as F-Sticker only for the 2018 season as see how it works as a trial. With this being done the parking ordinance would have to be amended also.

Trustee Petersen/Moravecek 2<sup>nd</sup> made a MOTION to table this until more information was gathered, and the MOTION carried without negative vote.

#### **Set Next Meeting Date**

The next meeting date was scheduled for Monday, October 16, 2017, beginning at 5:00 pm

#### **Adjournment**

Allen/Corso 2<sup>nd</sup> made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 5:50 pm and the MOTION carried without negative vote.

Minutes prepared by Stephanie Klug

Note: These minutes are subject to further editing. Once approved by the Protection Committee, the official minutes will be kept on file at the Village Hall.

APPROVED: 10-10-2017